Alnecot | School Lane | Great Bourton | Banbury | Oxon|0X17 1QY

Cherwell District Council

Planning Department

Bodicote House

Bodicote, Banbury

OX15 4AA

24/03/2022

For the attention of the James Kirkham

Ref: Planning Application 21/00922/0UT

Dear Sir,

I would like to object to the above application and provide the following comments:

1. There are no pavements or walkways between Little Bourton and Great Bourton or down the
main Southam Road to link up with the Little Bourton — Banbury Causeway.

2. Cars cannot pass side-by-side on Foxden Way, they have to go up on the grass banking which
pedestrians with or without prams, pushchairs, small children, dogs and horses also have to do.

3. School Lane is a far bigger problem. In the last 12 years the verges have been worn back by the
very large vehicles by between 20cm and 25cm (8-10 inches). It’s a single track road: when cars,
vans, lorries and farm vehicles meet, one of them has to reverse so they end up either in the walls,
hedges, or my driveway as its quite large - but it’s certainly not for public use.

4. We have two buses per week: Thursday and Saturday which allows about 2 hours over lunchtime
in town.

5. As we have seen on other builds, once halfway through, the builders apply (or not) to change the
plans for bigger/taller (never smaller) properties.

These are my concerns and why | strongly object to this planning application. | would ask you to
consider my objections.

Yours faithfully

Pauline Wypior



